
 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1    

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School/New 
Member Class 

10:30AM Worship 

6PM AA  Group 

2   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

Softball Rain Make 
Up 

7PM Boy Scouts 

3 

6:30 –9:00AM 

Coffee Giveaway 

4  Independence Day 

 

Church Office Closed 

5 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

6 

Softball BYE 

New Member Class 

7 

10:00-12:00 

Set up for July 8 
Breakfast 

8   New Members 
Received today 

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

9:30 AM July Breakfast 

10:30AM Worship 

6PM AA  Group 

9  

7PM Boy Scouts 

8:30 PM 

Softball game 

Idlewild Rd. Park 2 

10  

6:30 PM 

Dinner Night Out at 
Hickory Tavern, 1220 
Copper Way  

 

11   

 

 

12 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

13 

1-3 PM 

Crisis Assistance 
Ministry Clothing Sort 

8:30 PM 

 Softball game 

Jack Hughes Pineville 

14 

 

15   

8:30AM Worship 

9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

Passion Play 
Information session 

 

10:30AM Worship 

 6PM AA  Group  

16  

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

8:30 PM 

Softball game 

Idlewild Rd. Park 2 

7PM Boy Scouts?? 

17 

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

 

 

 

 

18  

 9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

 

11:30AM 

Primetimers at Red 

Lobster Carolina Place 
Shopping Center 

 

19  

 7AM Men’s Bible 
Study 

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

 

 

 

 

 

20 

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace  

7:00 PM Camp Vivace 
Musical Presentation      

 

Softball BYE 

21 

 

22 
8:30AM Worship 
9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

Passion Play 
information session 

10:30AM Worship 

Baptism Riley Karim 

  6PM AA Group  

23  

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

 

Softball Team BYE 

 

24 

5:00-8:00 PM 

Renaissance on Carmel 

(Education Wing) 

 

 

 

25 

 

 

26 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

27 

 

Softball Team Makeup 
Tournament 

 

28   

 

10:00-12:00 

Set up for July 29 
Breakfast 

 

 

29  8:30AM Worship 

9:30 AM July Breakfast 

10:30AM Worship 

 6PM AA Group  

30 

   

31    

 

    

July Birthdays 
7/2    Ron Gordon 
7/3    Abigail Huber, Chuck Malinowski 
7/6    Russell Hinson 
7/7    Shirley Fitts, Rachel Powell, Billy Sample 
7/9    Russ Krause 
7/11  Nora Cook, Pastor Angela Powell 
7/15  Jeff Heverley, Erin Malinowski 
7/17  Kate Bucci, Esther Lapomarda 
7/18  Chuck Moore 
7/20  Cathy Shabla 
7/22  Terry Godwin 
7/23  Laura Michael 
7/24  Julie Brennan, Chuck Gaddis 

July Anniversaries 
 

   7/1     Steve and Janet Axtman 
   7/11   Tom and Jeanette Schick 
   7/18   Terry and Joyce Godwin 
   7/26   Jose and Alice Royo 
   7/30   Pete and Dominique Greve 
   7/31    Ron and Kathy Biggs      
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7/26   Betty Kuhn 
7/27   Zolene Kale 
7/28   Collin Bucci 
7/30   Art Lange, Kariya Proctor 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The InnerNet 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church 
6817 Carmel Road    

Charlotte, NC 28226    
704-542-3626 

www.livingsaviourlc.org  
lslc@livingsaviourlc.org 

  

Healing Hands 

 

Jesus used his hands for many things, including healing. In the month of July our gospel readings focus on the healing power 

of Jesus, and how rapidly his name and fame spread; so widely known that great crowds who needed Jesus and his healing 

formed around him, so great were the crowds and the need that he commissioned his followers to go and do the same work 

he was doing.  Jesus was not only an effective communicator, but he was a great leader who knew how to delegate, sharing 

the power of God’s Spirit with others.  

Jesus’ healing hands touched and were touched by women, children, demoniacs, the unclean, the sick, the needy. He brings 

them back to life and feeds them, physically and spiritually. Jesus’ healing hands continue to do that work to this day, but 

often it is in the form of our own hands feeding, touching, caring for, nurturing, loving those around us. Some of us do this 

as a vocation—our employment is to use healing hands to care for others. Some of us do this as part of our family life, caring 

for the children and grandchildren, spouses, and other family members who need us. Some of us do this as we care for 

ourselves; for Jesus is not against that, in fact, Jesus would encourage us—“To love one another as we have been 

loved,” (John 13) by the Lord our God made real to us in the face of Jesus.  We have to take care of ourselves to be the best 

and most effective at caring for others. 

As you use your God-giving healing hands, be bold to pray for each other, and for your own needs, for we are invited to 

pray, and the Holy Spirit helps us as we do so, and even as we have no words, the Spirit intercedes with groans too deep for 

words (Romans 8). Be bold to claim the baptismal covenant which invites you to be part of the healing of the world, to come 

yourself and bring others with you to the table for Holy Communion, to the font for baptism, to the worship for renewal and 

God’s grace.  

For the month of July we will have a sermon series, “Healing Hands” and each Sunday we’ll focus on various aspects of 

Jesus’ healing ministry. If you are away and wish to keep up with the series, you can download each week the gospel 

reading and sermon or listen on line, or watch the Live Stream (both accessible from our website).  

Healing hands. We rejoice that Jesus’ hands are powerful for healing, that Jesus invites us as disciples to use our hands for 

healing, and that we are blessed to be vessels of God’s grace and love in this world.  

In Christ’s love and God’s grace, 

Pastor Angela  
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Announcements 

                      INTER-GENERATIONAL SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

One of the most rewarding service opportunities in our church is growing the faith of our children.  We are searching for 1-
2 creative minded people who are eager to share the gift of faith with the children and young families of our church as the 
leader (or leaders) of our inter-generational Sunday school class.  Under Mr. Russell's direction, this Sunday school class 
has become one of the most beloved and attended activities in our church for our children and their families.  It is a time 
of learning about the bible in fun and interactive ways with songs, crafts, stories, and videos.  Parents enjoy learning (or re-
learning) the lessons along with their children.  After many faithful years, Mr. Russell has decided to retire from his duties 
as leader of this group, therefore allowing someone else the wonderful opportunity to step in and serve!  Please contact 
Pat Snodgrass if you are interested in this wonderful opportunity to help these children and families grow in their faith! 

 2 

BREAKFASTS IN JULY!  
 
We are church together and enjoy opportunities to fellowship together! 
Please join your church friends and family on July 8 and 29 from 9:30  to 
10:15 for our annual Breakfasts in July!  Larry and Janet Wagstaff will      
prepare shrimp and grits and egg casseroles on July 8. 

  
Wayne and Lorene Thom will serve biscuits and gravy on July 29th. A love 
offering will be collected.  Please sign up in the Fellowship Hall to let us 
know you are coming and how you can help!  

                                                                                      FREE COFFEE GIVEAWAY  

Join us in greeting our neighbors and those driving by the church on Tuesday, July 3, 6:30—9:00 a.m.  

Help is always needed with the Coffee Giveaway; come share some coffee and muffins, good will and 

smiles with all those who stop by.   Thanks to all our Muffin Makers.  

The Giveaway is on the first Tuesday morning of every month, weather permitting. 

If you would like to join a lively group and meet some of our neighbors, contact  Jim Crawford  

(profcrawford28105@yahoo.com)  or just show up on July 3.  You’ll have a great time!   

                                         REMARKABLE MARK 

There's an opportunity for Bible Study and Growing Your Faith this summer, provided by the NC 

Synod called Remarkable Mark.  It's an online study starting July 15th, exploring the Gospel of 

Mark.  This disciple has a straightforward style that does not mince words.    

Go to nclutheran.org for more details 

 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2018 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                 
Frank DeLoache - Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                  Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler                  Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser    Technology 
Kari Proctor     Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                 Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 

There will be no Council meeting in July.  In August, the meeting will be on the 12th, following 10:30  worship. 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the live streaming of the Service of Worship channel at http://www.ustream.tv/channel/living-saviour-lutheran-church 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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THANK YOU LIVING SAVIOUR FAMILY 

Dear Pastor Angela, Don, Sherry and all the Living Saviour Family, 

It was an honor and a privilege to get to serve with you this year.  I am so thankful to have the opportunity to learn and grow 
with you all.  You are an accepting, caring, and loving congregation that I have learned so much from.  I give thanks each day 
that I get to serve with you all.  Thank you for your continued support and love as I work towards figuring out what it is to be 
a pastor.  I hope and pray that everyone has a very blessed and joy filled summer.  I look forward to being back in the Fall 
and seeing where God leads you next.   

Thank you for everything. 

Josh 

http://nclutheran.org
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EVERY DAY AT LIVING SAVIOUR LUTHERAN CHURCH WE DO 
GOD’S WORK WITH OUR HANDS 

 

What started out as a one day service initiative encouraged by the ELCA, in 5 years Living Saviour has turned into a routine 
variety of projects.  It became our mission- to serve and do God’s work with our hands all throughout the year.  Much of the 
outreach we do at LSLC began as an intentional project or expansion of a ministry with the GWOH initiative.  So beginning 
today, Living Saviour celebrates our everyday continual outreach work.  Following below are the outreach projects we 
participate in, along with a contact person for the effort.  New team members are always welcome.  The leaders can give you 
more detailed information.  Contact information is in the LSLC phone directory.  (If you need an updated copy, please 
contact the church office.) 

 

CAM Bag Lunch team   4/year   Laura and Mike Michael  
CAM Breakfast team   3/year   Cathy Lyall 
CAM Clothing Sorting   monthly  Caren Ballantine 
Loaves and Fishes   ongoing  Pam Williams 
Pop Tops for Ronald McDonald House ongoing  Wayne Thom 
Blood Drive    4/year   Frank DeLoache 
First Responders   monthly  Wayne Thom 
Room In The Inn   Dec-March  Alice Jenkins 
Tuesday Coffee    monthly  Jim Crawford 
Stuffed Elephants   ongoing  Caren Ballantine 
Smithfield Elementary   ongoing  Caren Ballantine 
Student Enrichment Materials  ongoing  Moss Hathcock 
BINGO     1/year   Shallen Gordon 
Backpack meals    2/year   Rich Ballantine 
School Supply Collection  1/year    
Staff recognition   6/year   Anita Mitchell 
Bread Delivery    weekly   Frank DeLoache 
Prayer Shawl Ministry   ongoing  Jeanne Davis 
Quilt Ministry    ongoing  Alice Jenkins 
Salvation Army Stockings  1/year   Betty Reynolds/Linda Frixen 
Living Waters Lutheran Church  as needed  Janet and Larry Wagstaff 
Countdown to Summer   1/year   Frank DeLoache 
Lawn maintenance   seasonal  Rich Ballantine 
Kitchen Clean Up   1/year   Mary Ann Eller 
Sacristy Clean Up   1/year   Robin LaFollette 
Pet Ministry    4/year   Kari Proctor/Trudy Haseley 

                     CHURCH LAWN MOWING/MAINTENANCE 

It’s that time of year when the grass and plants are growing and the church lawn needs    
mowing every week on Friday or Saturday.  There is a sign up sheet posted on the kiosk in the 
fellowship hall.  If you want to help out, please sign up as often as you would like.  Any help 
you can give will be appreciated very much!   

For information and questions, please contact Frank DeLoache at 704-245-2985.   

                                                                                

                   WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

We are not meeting during the months of July and August.  I hope everyone is having a good summer.  Please let me know if 
you have any thoughts or ideas as to what we should study in September. 

Blessings & Peace to all. 

Janet Mayer (janetmayer@bellsouth.net) 

 

 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen 
in and of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and 
those that God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibili-
ties that can happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures 
for you to use. So, please join us!  
 

           For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 
                                                        July “Weekly Prayer Teams”  

  
                6/24-7/1            Cathy Lyall and Laura Michael 
  7/2-7/8              Mackenzie and Steve Miller 
  7/9-7/15            Indra Persaud and Pat Snodgrass 
  7/16-7/22          Tom and Jeanette Schick 
  7/23-7/29          Dawn Schaeffer and Maureen Lange 
  7/30-8/5             Linda Honeycutt and Brandon Ward 

Announcements 
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                   “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings and at home. 
Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: Church members who are seriously ill, have major surgery, have 
long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long recovery period, or going through distressing 
times. We have given over 161 since our inception in 2012.  We gave 17 during 2017. 
 

When Do We Meet: In July - Monday, July 2 and 23 at 10:00 a.m. at the church. 
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and blessings. 
They will be wrapped in God’s love.                     

 

 Questions? Contact Jeanne Davis jeannedavis88@att.net  

CRISIS ASSISTANCE MINISTRY  
 

Crisis Assistance Ministry Clothing Sorting Team Needs You!  Come join the fun on July 13 at 500 
Spratt St from 1-3pm sorting through donations to find the best of the lot for the Free 
Store.  Clothing is donated to clients in desperate need of clean, current clothing suitable for 
work and/school.  Volunteers can be ages 6 and up.  Children must have an adult with 
them.  Please let me know if you would like a ride or will meet us at the site.   
 

If you have any questions, please contact Caren Ballantine (carenballantine@hotmail.com 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwji8LGx5KbbAhUMXlMKHTPNAmIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fspokanelandscaping.com%2Flawn-care%2Flawn-mowing-spokane%2F&psig=AOvVaw3eSpxYhDYX0-ZQZNyJOyYy&ust=1527541113987607
mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
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                                                  LSLC JULY SOFTBALL SCHEDULE 
 
    July 2      Rain Makeup 
 

   July 6      BYE  
  

   July 9                   8:30 p.m.     Idlewild Rd. Park #2      Southpark Church 2 
 

   July 13   8:30 p.m.  Jack Hughes, Pineville    St. Stephen 5 
 

    July 16   8:30 p.m.  Idlewild Rd. Park #2    St. Matthews 3 
 

    July 20   BYE 
 

    July 23   BYE 

    July 27   Makeup/Tournament 
 

  Contact Wayne Thom at Waynethomnc@aol.com for more information.  

Dear Pastor Angela and ALL the friends of Gail who came to the memorial service.  I know she 
watched from above with her joyful smile. I thank the ushers, cooks, singers, those who had to 
clean up after.   
 

My special thank you to Gail’s friend, “Jeanne,” and you, Pastor Angela, for the loving words. 
 

Love, 
Gary and family 

 

Thank you to my Living Saviour church family for all their acts of kindness and understanding 
following the passing of Paul.  It was so sudden and so shocking we never would have made it 
through those first few days and weeks without that love and support. 

All your prayers, phone calls, visits, cards, food, and love have just been overwhelming for our 
family.  Pastor Angela was there every step of the way to guide and direct us through a very 
difficult time and continues to be there for us.   She is truly God's spokesperson. 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church is truly a congregation of love and discipleship. 

Thank you from our hearts. 

Janet Mayer and family 

 

I, Sarah Gist, would like to thank the pastor and members of LSLC for your expressions of kindness 
during my illness.  As I continue on my journey of recovery, I look forward to the day I can come 
back to fellowship with you.  Please continue to keep me in your thoughts and prayers.  May God 
continue to bless the Living Saviour family.    

Sincerely, Preston and Sarah Gist. 
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CAMP VIVACE 2018! 

What is it?  Camp Vivace (vi-VAH-chay) is Living Saviour’s very successful music, drama and art camp. 

When is it?  July 16-20. Hours: 9:00 to 2:30 daily.  Friday night 7:00 PM presentation of the musical we learn during the 

week. 

Who can attend?  Ages 7 - 12 

Cost?  $75 for the week. 

Registration/registration brochures are on the welcome table in the 

gallery and in the church office.  If you don’t have kids who are    eli-

gible, share the news with neighbors and friends who do!  This is an 

outreach project for Living Saviour.  

This year’s musical, “Jonah’s Druthers,” presents the Old Testament 

biblical story of Jonah in old west setting.  The story unfolds with lots of action and oftentimes humorous dialog. 

The congregation, families and friends are invited to the presentation of our musical on Friday evening, July 20, at 7:00. 

For more information, please speak with Don Huff.  

                          2018…Living Saviour’s 40th Anniversary! 
 
Progress is being made on celebrating our anniversary on October 7.  Save-the-date messages 
have been sent to our previous pastors, meetings are being held to divide responsibilities for 
the event, input on changes needed to update historical data is being collected, and more! 
You can help by volunteering to serve in one of the areas such as worship planning, catering 
search, table décor, oversight for  celebratory luncheon sign-up, host homes for returning  
pastors, anniversary  booklet rewrite, and historical data update.  Contact Alice Jenkins or 
Shallen  Gordon. 

Now, a few more tidbits about our past… 
 

Living Saviour confirmed its first group of young people in May of 1980.  In that group of confirmands was Wendi Mayer, 
who is still an active member of LSLC.  The confirmation teacher…Marty Jenkins. 
 

The Boy Scout Troop that is presently active at Living Saviour, Troop 165, has been active at LSLC since 1978! 
 

Living Saviour has twice participated in funding and building a Habitat For Humanity home.  First in 1991, in conjunction with 
St. Matthew Catholic Church and then again in 2013 with the Thrivent Builds project. 

LET’S SHARE OUR EXCITEMENT 

“What excites you about Living Saviour?” was the question Pastor recently asked council, and they responded “Countdown 
to Summer and all the variety of outreach,” “the unsung heroes who just do the tasks needed here and are rarely recog-
nized for them.”  Excitement also comes from sensing energy and enthusiasm to share the gospel, take care of repairs, and 
share fellowship across the ages.  So pastor would ask you, “ What excites you about our congregation?”  Tell her and let’s 
share our excitement, for this is God’s Church, full of God’s grace and love, a place full of the Spirit.   

Text her (704-408-9534), call, or invite her out for coffee and tell her what you want to share!  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjD2--PrNHaAhUNy1MKHSaUDLYQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.abbyshouse.org%2Fcelebrate40&psig=AOvVaw3KWqvP81EykVv6krAigLtP&ust=1524605402597453
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                          PRIMETIMERS 
 

           Wednesday, July 18 , 11:30 a.m. 
 
                     Red Lobster Restaurant 
9415 Pineville-Matthews Rd, Pineville, NC 28134  
 
                                       

 Ages 50 and above welcome!  Please join us and invite a friend!   

We gather for lunch and fellowship on the 3rd Wednesday of every month all year long. 

 For more information, contact: Tom and Jeanette Schick (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 

                           

                              
WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

JULY ACTIVITIES 
 

Quilt ministry will not meet in July.  But mark your calendars for the first Thursday in August, (August 2) for our next 
workshop.  There are still two sets of quilt squares waiting to be sewn into quilt tops.  Anyone interested in a little       
summer sewing project?  Squares and sewing directions can be found on the counter of the quilt ministry cabinet in the 
hallway between the fellowship hall and education building. 
 
Hope Circle will not meet in July.  But looking ahead, our summer reading book is Accidental Saints 
by Nadia Bolz-Weber. Nadia is an unlikely Pastor – tattooed, angry, and often profane (be prepared 
for some rough language) who shares how God shows up in the least likely of people and lead to her 
encounters with grace. 
 
In the fall, we will once again have a Chrismon workshop, prepare items for sale at the Craft Bazaar 
and work on service projects. 

 
Alice Jenkins   
alicej101@carolina.rr.com 
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                                                 DINNER NIGHT OUT 

                                             Tuesday, July 10, 2018  

    6:30 p.m. 

                    Hickory Tavern, Toringdon Circle Shopping Center 

                            (12210 Copper Way, Charlotte, N.C. 28277)    

 

All adults are welcome!!  Please join us for a evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.  There is a sign-up sheet on 
the kiosk in the fellowship hall.   Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at jfwilliams7200@aol.com.                                   
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COMPANION PARROTS RE-HOMED: GIVING PARROTS A FRESH START 
Dear Caren, 
 

Your contribution to Companion Parrots Rehomed helped us save Maggie.  Maggie was recently rescued from an extreme-
ly unhealthy living condition, where the owners were heavy smokers. Maggie was housed in a cage half the size he is in 
now and was fed a horrific diet consisting mainly of sunflower seeds and peanuts. The volunteers at CPR traveled to     
Maggie’s home, not in the best section of town and brought him back to the store.  Your contribution allows us to rescue 
birds like him and provide him with the veterinary care he desperately needed. He had to go through nicotine withdrawal. 
 

Now he (we need to change his name, we just got his DNA results in) is changing over to a healthy diet, he drinks specially 
formulated tea/or has it added to his chop dry, to help with the detox, nutrient absorption, and to aid with his feather   
regrowth. ( These special teas we purchase from Greywoodmanor.com). He looks like a completely different bird! His 
feathers are growing in and he seems to be so much happier.  He is still in quarantine, but should be out on the floor soon.  
 

Your help has given Maggie ( maybe we’ll call him Magellan) a whole new lease on life. 
Thank you for your support. 
 

 Wendy Whitesides, Companion Parrots Re-homed 
 321 S Polk St.,  Pineville NC 28134 
 704.889.2325 (org #) 

 704-773-6981 (Contact #)        www.companionparrots.org 

SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2017-18 

THANK YOU to the many volunteers that have made our partnership with Smithfield Elementary so successful this year!  We 
provided a yummy lunch and gift items for the teachers.  We donated many goodies for staff and tennis balls for chairs and 
tables.   We provided volunteers for tutoring reading and math, proctors for EOG,s, Field Day, and BINGO.  We donated 
school supplies, underwear, coats and food items for students (and their families) in need.  We supported fund raisers with 
not only items to be raffled, but by purchasing raffle tickets and Go Play Save coupon books.   
Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before you must resubmit your application.  You must register only 
if you want to work with students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools: 

Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details.                                                                                                                                                      
     Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

PASSION PLAY, OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 2020 

The world-famous Passion Play is performed by the people of the picturesque town of Oberammergau every ten years, and 
has been performed since the Middle Ages, when the town avoided death from the Plague and in response gave thanks to 
God and promised to perform this play.  The next presentation of this moving event will be in 2020. 

                                                                                                                                
Pastor Angela would like to assemble a group of Living Saviour members 
and friends to make a trip to Germany to attend a performance of the   
Passion Play.   

 Information sessions about this trip will be held on Sunday, July 15 and 
again, July 22 at 9:30 a.m. in the Faith Forum classroom of the Education 
wing. If you are interested in the trip but cannot make one of those        
sessions, please see Pastor Angela.  

http://www.companionparrots.org/
https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
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                                   GOD’S WORK OUR HANDS 2018 

 

What started as a one day service initiative with ELCA 5 years ago has become everyday life here  
at Living Savior Lutheran Church.  Many of the projects we have done over the 5 years have       
become part of our mission to serve God’s people.  This year we will offer many opportunities for 
you to use your hands to do God’s work as we support may different agencies that reach out to 
our    community and beyond. Projects are planned so EVERYONE can participate- all ages and 

abilities.  Following is a list of projects and the name of the leader of each.  Please feel free to contact that person if you have 
any questions and to sign up to help with that project.  The projects on Sunday will follow worship and are designed so that 
when you finish with one we encourage you to see if help is needed on another until all the projects are complete.  We will 
then gather to share stories and fellowship during a light lunch. 

 

Kitchen clean Up- Friday, August 3 at 9:00am.  Leader: MaryAnn Eller Come help clean up the church kitchen to prepare it for 
Fall activities. 

Smithfield Teacher Luncheon- Friday, August 24 at 10am (noon meal time).  Leader: Caren Ballantine. Come help prepare, 
serve and clean up a luncheon to honor the teachers from Smithfield. 

Sacristy Clean up- Saturday, August 25 at 9:30`am.  Leader: Robin LaFollette. Help clean and organize these special items and 
areas of our church building. 

 

The projects below will be on Sunday, August 26 following worship 
 

Pencil Pouches- Leader: Pat Snodgrass. Fill zippered pouches with school supplies to be donated to Classroom Central 

Fleece Throws- Leaders: Jeannette Schick and Maureen Lange. Create fleece blankets by tying knots around the edge- super 
easy but much needed for families living in marginal situations.  Blankets will be donated to Crisis Assistance Ministry. 

Gift Totes for Levine Children’s Hospital sponsored by Caelen’s Cause.  Leader: Amanda Thom. Fill tote bags with comfort 
items to be given to families with a child in the NICU facing health difficulties. 

Housewarming Baskets for families in the supportive housing program with Lutheran Services Carolina.  Leader: Kathy De-
Loache 

Sing Along- Leader: Don Huff. Following lunch join the revelry as we go to two local communities to brighten the day of senior 
residents.  All are welcome to join in the fun. 

 

Collections (August) 

 

School Tools-  Leader: Rich Ballantine The list of school supplies can be a financial burden on many families with students at 
Smithfield Elementary.  The students and their families are so thankful for our support to supply these necessary items for 
school success.  Please place donations in bin marked “School Supplies” in the fellowship hall. 

Soles for Soles-  Leader: Linda Frixen Time to look through your closet and pull out those shoes that you no longer wear.  Any 
kind of shoes, in any condition will be put to good use through this organization.  Please place the shoes in the bin marked 
“shoes” in the fellowship hall. 

Housewarming Items-  Choose items from a designated list to be given to families going into supportive housing through Lu-
theran Services Carolinas Leader: Kathy DeLoache 
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THE MINISTRY OF PERSONNEL 

This ministry’s goal is to help the congregation achieve its vision of creating “a community of disciples,” who welcome, equip, 
and send both church staff and volunteers in a manner consistent with the mission and vision of Living Saviour.   

Sounds great, but what do I actually do?  Here is a list of some of the activities I may get involved in, like staff job descriptions, 
payroll tax, health plans, performance appraisals, federal and state employee notifications, child protection training and      
requirements, safety policies, training, communication, budget and expenditures.   It can be a little dry if you don’t enjoy this 
stuff, but I always like a challenge. 

When I was elected to the council a few months ago and accepted the Personnel Ministry’s Leadership, I wanted to bring 
some fun to the job; so, my article this month is a match game to get everyone to know our church staff and council members 
better.  The conversation sparked by playing the game should help us to get to know our team better.   

The game is to match the person to the correct town where they were born.  Sounds simple, but I guarantee that it is not as 
easy as you may think.  You can use the form (below) or pick a form up on the first desk in the church office.  After you have 
completed your entry sheet, put your name on it and give it to Sherry or leave it on her desk.  The first person to submit a   
correct sheet matching all the names to birth towns will receive a $25 gift certificate to Cabo's Mexican Cuisine & Cantina.  If 
we have a tie, the winner will be decided by a blind drawing.  However, you can still be a winner by completing your sheet, no 
matter how long it takes, because of the fun you will have in getting to know your church team better.  

Now the fine print – no staff or council member is eligible to win.  The winner will be the first person to turn in a correct sheet.  
You may work in teams, but only one $25 gift certificate will be awarded. 

Good Luck and Have Fun. 

Respectfully,  

Joe LaFollette 

Your Name _________________ 

 

Name                                Town # 
 

Art Lange     ____ 

Cathy Lyall    ____ 

Frank DeLoache    ____ 

Janet Axtman    ____ 

Joe LaFollette   ____ 

Kari Proctor    ____ 

Ken Leeser    ____ 

Kristen Haigler   ____ 

Pat Snodgrass    ____ 

Shallen Gordon    ____ 

Steve Vick     ____ 

Pastor Angela Powell  ____ 

Sherry Wooldridge   ____ 

Jessica Jordan    ____ 

Don Huff     ____ 

Jim Huddle    ____ 

Carla Gearheart   ____ 

 
 

 

Towns to Match  
 

1 Atlanta, GA 

2 Kingston, NY  

3 Fort Huachuca, AZ 

4 San Diego, CA 

5 Saluda, SC 

6 Charlotte, NC 

7 Trenton, MI 

8 Ft. Bragg, NC 

9 Minnewaukan, ND 

10 Burlington, NC 

11 Asheville, NC 

12 Noblesville, IN 

13 Chicago, IL 

14 Kansas City, MO 

15 Brooklyn, NY                               

 16 Hendersonville, NC 

 17 Cheektowaga, NY 
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                                   GOD’S WORK OUR HANDS 2018 

 

What started as a one day service initiative with ELCA 5 years ago has become everyday life here  
at Living Savior Lutheran Church.  Many of the projects we have done over the 5 years have       
become part of our mission to serve God’s people.  This year we will offer many opportunities for 
you to use your hands to do God’s work as we support may different agencies that reach out to 
our    community and beyond. Projects are planned so EVERYONE can participate- all ages and 

abilities.  Following is a list of projects and the name of the leader of each.  Please feel free to contact that person if you have 
any questions and to sign up to help with that project.  The projects on Sunday will follow worship and are designed so that 
when you finish with one we encourage you to see if help is needed on another until all the projects are complete.  We will 
then gather to share stories and fellowship during a light lunch. 

 

Kitchen clean Up- Friday, August 3 at 9:00am.  Leader: MaryAnn Eller Come help clean up the church kitchen to prepare it for 
Fall activities. 

Smithfield Teacher Luncheon- Friday, August 24 at 10am (noon meal time).  Leader: Caren Ballantine. Come help prepare, 
serve and clean up a luncheon to honor the teachers from Smithfield. 

Sacristy Clean up- Saturday, August 25 at 9:30`am.  Leader: Robin LaFollette. Help clean and organize these special items and 
areas of our church building. 

 

The projects below will be on Sunday, August 26 following worship 
 

Pencil Pouches- Leader: Pat Snodgrass. Fill zippered pouches with school supplies to be donated to Classroom Central 

Fleece Throws- Leaders: Jeannette Schick and Maureen Lange. Create fleece blankets by tying knots around the edge- super 
easy but much needed for families living in marginal situations.  Blankets will be donated to Crisis Assistance Ministry. 

Gift Totes for Levine Children’s Hospital sponsored by Caelen’s Cause.  Leader: Amanda Thom. Fill tote bags with comfort 
items to be given to families with a child in the NICU facing health difficulties. 

Housewarming Baskets for families in the supportive housing program with Lutheran Services Carolina.  Leader: Kathy De-
Loache 

Sing Along- Leader: Don Huff. Following lunch join the revelry as we go to two local communities to brighten the day of senior 
residents.  All are welcome to join in the fun. 

 

Collections (August) 

 

School Tools-  Leader: Rich Ballantine The list of school supplies can be a financial burden on many families with students at 
Smithfield Elementary.  The students and their families are so thankful for our support to supply these necessary items for 
school success.  Please place donations in bin marked “School Supplies” in the fellowship hall. 

Soles for Soles-  Leader: Linda Frixen Time to look through your closet and pull out those shoes that you no longer wear.  Any 
kind of shoes, in any condition will be put to good use through this organization.  Please place the shoes in the bin marked 
“shoes” in the fellowship hall. 

Housewarming Items-  Choose items from a designated list to be given to families going into supportive housing through Lu-
theran Services Carolinas Leader: Kathy DeLoache 
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THE MINISTRY OF PERSONNEL 

This ministry’s goal is to help the congregation achieve its vision of creating “a community of disciples,” who welcome, equip, 
and send both church staff and volunteers in a manner consistent with the mission and vision of Living Saviour.   

Sounds great, but what do I actually do?  Here is a list of some of the activities I may get involved in, like staff job descriptions, 
payroll tax, health plans, performance appraisals, federal and state employee notifications, child protection training and      
requirements, safety policies, training, communication, budget and expenditures.   It can be a little dry if you don’t enjoy this 
stuff, but I always like a challenge. 

When I was elected to the council a few months ago and accepted the Personnel Ministry’s Leadership, I wanted to bring 
some fun to the job; so, my article this month is a match game to get everyone to know our church staff and council members 
better.  The conversation sparked by playing the game should help us to get to know our team better.   

The game is to match the person to the correct town where they were born.  Sounds simple, but I guarantee that it is not as 
easy as you may think.  You can use the form (below) or pick a form up on the first desk in the church office.  After you have 
completed your entry sheet, put your name on it and give it to Sherry or leave it on her desk.  The first person to submit a   
correct sheet matching all the names to birth towns will receive a $25 gift certificate to Cabo's Mexican Cuisine & Cantina.  If 
we have a tie, the winner will be decided by a blind drawing.  However, you can still be a winner by completing your sheet, no 
matter how long it takes, because of the fun you will have in getting to know your church team better.  

Now the fine print – no staff or council member is eligible to win.  The winner will be the first person to turn in a correct sheet.  
You may work in teams, but only one $25 gift certificate will be awarded. 

Good Luck and Have Fun. 

Respectfully,  

Joe LaFollette 

Your Name _________________ 

 

Name                                Town # 
 

Art Lange     ____ 

Cathy Lyall    ____ 

Frank DeLoache    ____ 

Janet Axtman    ____ 

Joe LaFollette   ____ 

Kari Proctor    ____ 

Ken Leeser    ____ 

Kristen Haigler   ____ 

Pat Snodgrass    ____ 

Shallen Gordon    ____ 

Steve Vick     ____ 

Pastor Angela Powell  ____ 

Sherry Wooldridge   ____ 

Jessica Jordan    ____ 

Don Huff     ____ 

Jim Huddle    ____ 

Carla Gearheart   ____ 

 
 

 

Towns to Match  
 

1 Atlanta, GA 

2 Kingston, NY  

3 Fort Huachuca, AZ 

4 San Diego, CA 

5 Saluda, SC 

6 Charlotte, NC 

7 Trenton, MI 

8 Ft. Bragg, NC 

9 Minnewaukan, ND 

10 Burlington, NC 

11 Asheville, NC 

12 Noblesville, IN 

13 Chicago, IL 

14 Kansas City, MO 

15 Brooklyn, NY                               

 16 Hendersonville, NC 

 17 Cheektowaga, NY 



 

 

Activities 

                          PRIMETIMERS 
 

           Wednesday, July 18 , 11:30 a.m. 
 
                     Red Lobster Restaurant 
9415 Pineville-Matthews Rd, Pineville, NC 28134  
 
                                       

 Ages 50 and above welcome!  Please join us and invite a friend!   

We gather for lunch and fellowship on the 3rd Wednesday of every month all year long. 

 For more information, contact: Tom and Jeanette Schick (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 

                           

                              
WOMEN OF THE ELCA 

JULY ACTIVITIES 
 

Quilt ministry will not meet in July.  But mark your calendars for the first Thursday in August, (August 2) for our next 
workshop.  There are still two sets of quilt squares waiting to be sewn into quilt tops.  Anyone interested in a little       
summer sewing project?  Squares and sewing directions can be found on the counter of the quilt ministry cabinet in the 
hallway between the fellowship hall and education building. 
 
Hope Circle will not meet in July.  But looking ahead, our summer reading book is Accidental Saints 
by Nadia Bolz-Weber. Nadia is an unlikely Pastor – tattooed, angry, and often profane (be prepared 
for some rough language) who shares how God shows up in the least likely of people and lead to her 
encounters with grace. 
 
In the fall, we will once again have a Chrismon workshop, prepare items for sale at the Craft Bazaar 
and work on service projects. 

 
Alice Jenkins   
alicej101@carolina.rr.com 
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                                                 DINNER NIGHT OUT 

                                             Tuesday, July 10, 2018  

    6:30 p.m. 

                    Hickory Tavern, Toringdon Circle Shopping Center 

                            (12210 Copper Way, Charlotte, N.C. 28277)    

 

All adults are welcome!!  Please join us for a evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.  There is a sign-up sheet on 
the kiosk in the fellowship hall.   Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at jfwilliams7200@aol.com.                                   
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COMPANION PARROTS RE-HOMED: GIVING PARROTS A FRESH START 
Dear Caren, 
 

Your contribution to Companion Parrots Rehomed helped us save Maggie.  Maggie was recently rescued from an extreme-
ly unhealthy living condition, where the owners were heavy smokers. Maggie was housed in a cage half the size he is in 
now and was fed a horrific diet consisting mainly of sunflower seeds and peanuts. The volunteers at CPR traveled to     
Maggie’s home, not in the best section of town and brought him back to the store.  Your contribution allows us to rescue 
birds like him and provide him with the veterinary care he desperately needed. He had to go through nicotine withdrawal. 
 

Now he (we need to change his name, we just got his DNA results in) is changing over to a healthy diet, he drinks specially 
formulated tea/or has it added to his chop dry, to help with the detox, nutrient absorption, and to aid with his feather   
regrowth. ( These special teas we purchase from Greywoodmanor.com). He looks like a completely different bird! His 
feathers are growing in and he seems to be so much happier.  He is still in quarantine, but should be out on the floor soon.  
 

Your help has given Maggie ( maybe we’ll call him Magellan) a whole new lease on life. 
Thank you for your support. 
 

 Wendy Whitesides, Companion Parrots Re-homed 
 321 S Polk St.,  Pineville NC 28134 
 704.889.2325 (org #) 

 704-773-6981 (Contact #)        www.companionparrots.org 

SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2017-18 

THANK YOU to the many volunteers that have made our partnership with Smithfield Elementary so successful this year!  We 
provided a yummy lunch and gift items for the teachers.  We donated many goodies for staff and tennis balls for chairs and 
tables.   We provided volunteers for tutoring reading and math, proctors for EOG,s, Field Day, and BINGO.  We donated 
school supplies, underwear, coats and food items for students (and their families) in need.  We supported fund raisers with 
not only items to be raffled, but by purchasing raffle tickets and Go Play Save coupon books.   
Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before you must resubmit your application.  You must register only 
if you want to work with students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools: 

Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details.                                                                                                                                                      
     Caren Ballantine, Partnership Coordinator 

PASSION PLAY, OBERAMMERGAU, GERMANY 2020 

The world-famous Passion Play is performed by the people of the picturesque town of Oberammergau every ten years, and 
has been performed since the Middle Ages, when the town avoided death from the Plague and in response gave thanks to 
God and promised to perform this play.  The next presentation of this moving event will be in 2020. 

                                                                                                                                
Pastor Angela would like to assemble a group of Living Saviour members 
and friends to make a trip to Germany to attend a performance of the   
Passion Play.   

 Information sessions about this trip will be held on Sunday, July 15 and 
again, July 22 at 9:30 a.m. in the Faith Forum classroom of the Education 
wing. If you are interested in the trip but cannot make one of those        
sessions, please see Pastor Angela.  

http://www.companionparrots.org/
https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
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                                                  LSLC JULY SOFTBALL SCHEDULE 
 
    July 2      Rain Makeup 
 

   July 6      BYE  
  

   July 9                   8:30 p.m.     Idlewild Rd. Park #2      Southpark Church 2 
 

   July 13   8:30 p.m.  Jack Hughes, Pineville    St. Stephen 5 
 

    July 16   8:30 p.m.  Idlewild Rd. Park #2    St. Matthews 3 
 

    July 20   BYE 
 

    July 23   BYE 

    July 27   Makeup/Tournament 
 

  Contact Wayne Thom at Waynethomnc@aol.com for more information.  

Dear Pastor Angela and ALL the friends of Gail who came to the memorial service.  I know she 
watched from above with her joyful smile. I thank the ushers, cooks, singers, those who had to 
clean up after.   
 

My special thank you to Gail’s friend, “Jeanne,” and you, Pastor Angela, for the loving words. 
 

Love, 
Gary and family 

 

Thank you to my Living Saviour church family for all their acts of kindness and understanding 
following the passing of Paul.  It was so sudden and so shocking we never would have made it 
through those first few days and weeks without that love and support. 

All your prayers, phone calls, visits, cards, food, and love have just been overwhelming for our 
family.  Pastor Angela was there every step of the way to guide and direct us through a very 
difficult time and continues to be there for us.   She is truly God's spokesperson. 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church is truly a congregation of love and discipleship. 

Thank you from our hearts. 

Janet Mayer and family 

 

I, Sarah Gist, would like to thank the pastor and members of LSLC for your expressions of kindness 
during my illness.  As I continue on my journey of recovery, I look forward to the day I can come 
back to fellowship with you.  Please continue to keep me in your thoughts and prayers.  May God 
continue to bless the Living Saviour family.    

Sincerely, Preston and Sarah Gist. 
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CAMP VIVACE 2018! 

What is it?  Camp Vivace (vi-VAH-chay) is Living Saviour’s very successful music, drama and art camp. 

When is it?  July 16-20. Hours: 9:00 to 2:30 daily.  Friday night 7:00 PM presentation of the musical we learn during the 

week. 

Who can attend?  Ages 7 - 12 

Cost?  $75 for the week. 

Registration/registration brochures are on the welcome table in the 

gallery and in the church office.  If you don’t have kids who are    eli-

gible, share the news with neighbors and friends who do!  This is an 

outreach project for Living Saviour.  

This year’s musical, “Jonah’s Druthers,” presents the Old Testament 

biblical story of Jonah in old west setting.  The story unfolds with lots of action and oftentimes humorous dialog. 

The congregation, families and friends are invited to the presentation of our musical on Friday evening, July 20, at 7:00. 

For more information, please speak with Don Huff.  

                          2018…Living Saviour’s 40th Anniversary! 
 
Progress is being made on celebrating our anniversary on October 7.  Save-the-date messages 
have been sent to our previous pastors, meetings are being held to divide responsibilities for 
the event, input on changes needed to update historical data is being collected, and more! 
You can help by volunteering to serve in one of the areas such as worship planning, catering 
search, table décor, oversight for  celebratory luncheon sign-up, host homes for returning  
pastors, anniversary  booklet rewrite, and historical data update.  Contact Alice Jenkins or 
Shallen  Gordon. 

Now, a few more tidbits about our past… 
 

Living Saviour confirmed its first group of young people in May of 1980.  In that group of confirmands was Wendi Mayer, 
who is still an active member of LSLC.  The confirmation teacher…Marty Jenkins. 
 

The Boy Scout Troop that is presently active at Living Saviour, Troop 165, has been active at LSLC since 1978! 
 

Living Saviour has twice participated in funding and building a Habitat For Humanity home.  First in 1991, in conjunction with 
St. Matthew Catholic Church and then again in 2013 with the Thrivent Builds project. 

LET’S SHARE OUR EXCITEMENT 

“What excites you about Living Saviour?” was the question Pastor recently asked council, and they responded “Countdown 
to Summer and all the variety of outreach,” “the unsung heroes who just do the tasks needed here and are rarely recog-
nized for them.”  Excitement also comes from sensing energy and enthusiasm to share the gospel, take care of repairs, and 
share fellowship across the ages.  So pastor would ask you, “ What excites you about our congregation?”  Tell her and let’s 
share our excitement, for this is God’s Church, full of God’s grace and love, a place full of the Spirit.   

Text her (704-408-9534), call, or invite her out for coffee and tell her what you want to share!  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjD2--PrNHaAhUNy1MKHSaUDLYQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.abbyshouse.org%2Fcelebrate40&psig=AOvVaw3KWqvP81EykVv6krAigLtP&ust=1524605402597453
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EVERY DAY AT LIVING SAVIOUR LUTHERAN CHURCH WE DO 
GOD’S WORK WITH OUR HANDS 

 

What started out as a one day service initiative encouraged by the ELCA, in 5 years Living Saviour has turned into a routine 
variety of projects.  It became our mission- to serve and do God’s work with our hands all throughout the year.  Much of the 
outreach we do at LSLC began as an intentional project or expansion of a ministry with the GWOH initiative.  So beginning 
today, Living Saviour celebrates our everyday continual outreach work.  Following below are the outreach projects we 
participate in, along with a contact person for the effort.  New team members are always welcome.  The leaders can give you 
more detailed information.  Contact information is in the LSLC phone directory.  (If you need an updated copy, please 
contact the church office.) 

 

CAM Bag Lunch team   4/year   Laura and Mike Michael  
CAM Breakfast team   3/year   Cathy Lyall 
CAM Clothing Sorting   monthly  Caren Ballantine 
Loaves and Fishes   ongoing  Pam Williams 
Pop Tops for Ronald McDonald House ongoing  Wayne Thom 
Blood Drive    4/year   Frank DeLoache 
First Responders   monthly  Wayne Thom 
Room In The Inn   Dec-March  Alice Jenkins 
Tuesday Coffee    monthly  Jim Crawford 
Stuffed Elephants   ongoing  Caren Ballantine 
Smithfield Elementary   ongoing  Caren Ballantine 
Student Enrichment Materials  ongoing  Moss Hathcock 
BINGO     1/year   Shallen Gordon 
Backpack meals    2/year   Rich Ballantine 
School Supply Collection  1/year    
Staff recognition   6/year   Anita Mitchell 
Bread Delivery    weekly   Frank DeLoache 
Prayer Shawl Ministry   ongoing  Jeanne Davis 
Quilt Ministry    ongoing  Alice Jenkins 
Salvation Army Stockings  1/year   Betty Reynolds/Linda Frixen 
Living Waters Lutheran Church  as needed  Janet and Larry Wagstaff 
Countdown to Summer   1/year   Frank DeLoache 
Lawn maintenance   seasonal  Rich Ballantine 
Kitchen Clean Up   1/year   Mary Ann Eller 
Sacristy Clean Up   1/year   Robin LaFollette 
Pet Ministry    4/year   Kari Proctor/Trudy Haseley 

                     CHURCH LAWN MOWING/MAINTENANCE 

It’s that time of year when the grass and plants are growing and the church lawn needs    
mowing every week on Friday or Saturday.  There is a sign up sheet posted on the kiosk in the 
fellowship hall.  If you want to help out, please sign up as often as you would like.  Any help 
you can give will be appreciated very much!   

For information and questions, please contact Frank DeLoache at 704-245-2985.   

                                                                                

                   WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

We are not meeting during the months of July and August.  I hope everyone is having a good summer.  Please let me know if 
you have any thoughts or ideas as to what we should study in September. 

Blessings & Peace to all. 

Janet Mayer (janetmayer@bellsouth.net) 

 

 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow God’s kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen 
in and of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and 
those that God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibili-
ties that can happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures 
for you to use. So, please join us!  
 

           For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 
                                                        July “Weekly Prayer Teams”  

  
                6/24-7/1            Cathy Lyall and Laura Michael 
  7/2-7/8              Mackenzie and Steve Miller 
  7/9-7/15            Indra Persaud and Pat Snodgrass 
  7/16-7/22          Tom and Jeanette Schick 
  7/23-7/29          Dawn Schaeffer and Maureen Lange 
  7/30-8/5             Linda Honeycutt and Brandon Ward 

Announcements 
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                   “A way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessings” 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings and at home. 
Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: Church members who are seriously ill, have major surgery, have 
long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long recovery period, or going through distressing 
times. We have given over 161 since our inception in 2012.  We gave 17 during 2017. 
 

When Do We Meet: In July - Monday, July 2 and 23 at 10:00 a.m. at the church. 
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and blessings. 
They will be wrapped in God’s love.                     

 

 Questions? Contact Jeanne Davis jeannedavis88@att.net  

CRISIS ASSISTANCE MINISTRY  
 

Crisis Assistance Ministry Clothing Sorting Team Needs You!  Come join the fun on July 13 at 500 
Spratt St from 1-3pm sorting through donations to find the best of the lot for the Free 
Store.  Clothing is donated to clients in desperate need of clean, current clothing suitable for 
work and/school.  Volunteers can be ages 6 and up.  Children must have an adult with 
them.  Please let me know if you would like a ride or will meet us at the site.   
 

If you have any questions, please contact Caren Ballantine (carenballantine@hotmail.com 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwji8LGx5KbbAhUMXlMKHTPNAmIQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fspokanelandscaping.com%2Flawn-care%2Flawn-mowing-spokane%2F&psig=AOvVaw3eSpxYhDYX0-ZQZNyJOyYy&ust=1527541113987607
mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
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                      INTER-GENERATIONAL SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASS 

One of the most rewarding service opportunities in our church is growing the faith of our children.  We are searching for 1-
2 creative minded people who are eager to share the gift of faith with the children and young families of our church as the 
leader (or leaders) of our inter-generational Sunday school class.  Under Mr. Russell's direction, this Sunday school class 
has become one of the most beloved and attended activities in our church for our children and their families.  It is a time 
of learning about the bible in fun and interactive ways with songs, crafts, stories, and videos.  Parents enjoy learning (or re-
learning) the lessons along with their children.  After many faithful years, Mr. Russell has decided to retire from his duties 
as leader of this group, therefore allowing someone else the wonderful opportunity to step in and serve!  Please contact 
Pat Snodgrass if you are interested in this wonderful opportunity to help these children and families grow in their faith! 

 2 

BREAKFASTS IN JULY!  
 
We are church together and enjoy opportunities to fellowship together! 
Please join your church friends and family on July 8 and 29 from 9:30  to 
10:15 for our annual Breakfasts in July!  Larry and Janet Wagstaff will      
prepare shrimp and grits and egg casseroles on July 8. 

  
Wayne and Lorene Thom will serve biscuits and gravy on July 29th. A love 
offering will be collected.  Please sign up in the Fellowship Hall to let us 
know you are coming and how you can help!  

                                                                                      FREE COFFEE GIVEAWAY  

Join us in greeting our neighbors and those driving by the church on Tuesday, July 3, 6:30—9:00 a.m.  

Help is always needed with the Coffee Giveaway; come share some coffee and muffins, good will and 

smiles with all those who stop by.   Thanks to all our Muffin Makers.  

The Giveaway is on the first Tuesday morning of every month, weather permitting. 

If you would like to join a lively group and meet some of our neighbors, contact  Jim Crawford  

(profcrawford28105@yahoo.com)  or just show up on July 3.  You’ll have a great time!   

                                         REMARKABLE MARK 

There's an opportunity for Bible Study and Growing Your Faith this summer, provided by the NC 

Synod called Remarkable Mark.  It's an online study starting July 15th, exploring the Gospel of 

Mark.  This disciple has a straightforward style that does not mince words.    

Go to nclutheran.org for more details 

 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2018 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                 
Frank DeLoache - Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                  Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler                  Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser    Technology 
Kari Proctor     Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                 Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 

There will be no Council meeting in July.  In August, the meeting will be on the 12th, following 10:30  worship. 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the live streaming of the Service of Worship channel at http://www.ustream.tv/channel/living-saviour-lutheran-church 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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THANK YOU LIVING SAVIOUR FAMILY 

Dear Pastor Angela, Don, Sherry and all the Living Saviour Family, 

It was an honor and a privilege to get to serve with you this year.  I am so thankful to have the opportunity to learn and grow 
with you all.  You are an accepting, caring, and loving congregation that I have learned so much from.  I give thanks each day 
that I get to serve with you all.  Thank you for your continued support and love as I work towards figuring out what it is to be 
a pastor.  I hope and pray that everyone has a very blessed and joy filled summer.  I look forward to being back in the Fall 
and seeing where God leads you next.   

Thank you for everything. 

Josh 

http://nclutheran.org


 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1    

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School/New 
Member Class 

10:30AM Worship 

6PM AA  Group 

2   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

Softball Rain Make 
Up 

7PM Boy Scouts 

3 

6:30 –9:00AM 

Coffee Giveaway 

4  Independence Day 

 

Church Office Closed 

5 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

6 

Softball BYE 

New Member Class 

7 

10:00-12:00 

Set up for July 8 
Breakfast 

8   New Members 
Received today 

8:30 AM Casual 
Worship 

9:30 AM July Breakfast 

10:30AM Worship 

6PM AA  Group 

9  

7PM Boy Scouts 

8:30 PM 

Softball game 

Idlewild Rd. Park 2 

10  

6:30 PM 

Dinner Night Out at 
Hickory Tavern, 1220 
Copper Way  

 

11   

 

 

12 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

13 

1-3 PM 

Crisis Assistance 
Ministry Clothing Sort 

8:30 PM 

 Softball game 

Jack Hughes Pineville 

14 

 

15   

8:30AM Worship 

9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

Passion Play 
Information session 

 

10:30AM Worship 

 6PM AA  Group  

16  

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

8:30 PM 

Softball game 

Idlewild Rd. Park 2 

7PM Boy Scouts?? 

17 

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

 

 

 

 

18  

 9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

 

11:30AM 

Primetimers at Red 

Lobster Carolina Place 
Shopping Center 

 

19  

 7AM Men’s Bible 
Study 

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace       

 

 

 

 

 

20 

9:00-2:30  

Camp Vivace  

7:00 PM Camp Vivace 
Musical Presentation      

 

Softball BYE 

21 

 

22 
8:30AM Worship 
9:30 AM Summer 
Sunday School 

Passion Play 
information session 

10:30AM Worship 

Baptism Riley Karim 

  6PM AA Group  

23  

   10AM 

Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

 

Softball Team BYE 

 

24 

5:00-8:00 PM 

Renaissance on Carmel 

(Education Wing) 

 

 

 

25 

 

 

26 

7AM  

Men’s Bible Study 

10:00AM Bridge Group 

 

 

27 

 

Softball Team Makeup 
Tournament 

 

28   

 

10:00-12:00 

Set up for July 29 
Breakfast 

 

 

29  8:30AM Worship 

9:30 AM July Breakfast 

10:30AM Worship 

 6PM AA Group  

30 

   

31    

 

    

July Birthdays 
7/2    Ron Gordon 
7/3    Abigail Huber, Chuck Malinowski 
7/6    Russell Hinson 
7/7    Shirley Fitts, Rachel Powell, Billy Sample 
7/9    Russ Krause 
7/11  Nora Cook, Pastor Angela Powell 
7/15  Jeff Heverley, Erin Malinowski 
7/17  Kate Bucci, Esther Lapomarda 
7/18  Chuck Moore 
7/20  Cathy Shabla 
7/22  Terry Godwin 
7/23  Laura Michael 
7/24  Julie Brennan, Chuck Gaddis 

July Anniversaries 
 

   7/1     Steve and Janet Axtman 
   7/11   Tom and Jeanette Schick 
   7/18   Terry and Joyce Godwin 
   7/26   Jose and Alice Royo 
   7/30   Pete and Dominique Greve 
   7/31    Ron and Kathy Biggs      
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7/26   Betty Kuhn 
7/27   Zolene Kale 
7/28   Collin Bucci 
7/30   Art Lange, Kariya Proctor 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The InnerNet 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church 
6817 Carmel Road    

Charlotte, NC 28226    
704-542-3626 

www.livingsaviourlc.org  
lslc@livingsaviourlc.org 

  

Healing Hands 

 

Jesus used his hands for many things, including healing. In the month of July our gospel readings focus on the healing power 

of Jesus, and how rapidly his name and fame spread; so widely known that great crowds who needed Jesus and his healing 

formed around him, so great were the crowds and the need that he commissioned his followers to go and do the same work 

he was doing.  Jesus was not only an effective communicator, but he was a great leader who knew how to delegate, sharing 

the power of God’s Spirit with others.  

Jesus’ healing hands touched and were touched by women, children, demoniacs, the unclean, the sick, the needy. He brings 

them back to life and feeds them, physically and spiritually. Jesus’ healing hands continue to do that work to this day, but 

often it is in the form of our own hands feeding, touching, caring for, nurturing, loving those around us. Some of us do this 

as a vocation—our employment is to use healing hands to care for others. Some of us do this as part of our family life, caring 

for the children and grandchildren, spouses, and other family members who need us. Some of us do this as we care for 

ourselves; for Jesus is not against that, in fact, Jesus would encourage us—“To love one another as we have been 

loved,” (John 13) by the Lord our God made real to us in the face of Jesus.  We have to take care of ourselves to be the best 

and most effective at caring for others. 

As you use your God-giving healing hands, be bold to pray for each other, and for your own needs, for we are invited to 

pray, and the Holy Spirit helps us as we do so, and even as we have no words, the Spirit intercedes with groans too deep for 

words (Romans 8). Be bold to claim the baptismal covenant which invites you to be part of the healing of the world, to come 

yourself and bring others with you to the table for Holy Communion, to the font for baptism, to the worship for renewal and 

God’s grace.  

For the month of July we will have a sermon series, “Healing Hands” and each Sunday we’ll focus on various aspects of 

Jesus’ healing ministry. If you are away and wish to keep up with the series, you can download each week the gospel 

reading and sermon or listen on line, or watch the Live Stream (both accessible from our website).  

Healing hands. We rejoice that Jesus’ hands are powerful for healing, that Jesus invites us as disciples to use our hands for 

healing, and that we are blessed to be vessels of God’s grace and love in this world.  

In Christ’s love and God’s grace, 

Pastor Angela  
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